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New Leadership 
MISGA Leadership Transition at Board Meeting December 6, 2011 at Holly Hills C.C. 

Photo by Tom Tarpley 

Outgoing President Thomas Taylor passes gavel 
 to Incoming President Ralph Starkey 

 

2012 MISGA President Ralph Starkey 
 and 2012 Vice-President Mike Urquhart 

  

President Taylor has discussion with Rules & Handicap 
Chairman Dick Crone prior to Board Meeting, 12/6/2011 

 

Caroline C. C., Home Base for President Starkey 
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The MISGAGRAM is the offi-
cial newsletter of the organiza-
tion published on the web site 
four times each year. The mis-
sion of the MISGAGRAM is to 
provide information of common 
interest to association mem-
bers. 
The MISGAGRAM can be read 
or downloaded at : 

www.misga.org. 

The publication months for the 
MISGAGRAM are: 

March 
June 

September 
December 

Noteworthy events and an-
nouncements for away activi-
ties, and articles of general 
interest may be submitted to 
the editor at any time for pub-
lishing. The closing dates for 
publication are: 

10 March (March) 
10 June (June) 

20 Sept. (September) 
20 Dec. (December) 

All materials should be sent via 
e-mail to: 

b.keadle@comcast.net  

Byron W. Keadle 
MISGAGRAM Editor 
 
 
 
 
 

NECROLOGY 
RECENT DEATHS NOT PREVIOUSLY PUBLISHED IN MISGAGRAM 

 JOHN BEATON Univ. of Maryland Golf Club (2010) 
 12/21/2011 AGE: 86 
 

NOTICE 
Due to the large number of pictures resulting from the Fall Frolics, only the pictures from 
Jekyll Island will be included in this issue. Pictures for Seabrook Island were published in 
the December 2011 MISGAGRAM. 
 

The following Fall Frolics Report is repeated to accompany the Jekyll Island por-
tion, which was not published in the December MISGAGRAM. 

MISGA 2011 FALL FROLICS 
Jekyll Island:  We played two of the three eighteen-hole courses on the island. The 
Pine Lakes & Oleander courses were very well maintained and proved to be 
somewhat easier for our golfers than the windier courses at Seabrook. The golf 
staff was very helpful and provided a great atmosphere. The villas were nice and a 
great improvement compared to our last visit to Jekyll. The food was catered and 
served by pleasant staff on formal place settings. Bingo was played on two nights 
and as always was well received.  

I would like to thank everyone who provided assistance in making the Fall Frolics 
a success. They did an excellent job!  Also, I want to thank Robin Woollatt & How-
ard Taylor for their coordinating the Bingo events at each respective venue and 
Bill & Mary Rapson for picking up the Bingo equipment and name tags. Also, 
thanks to Sandy Ross for his assistance at both venues. Special thanks to Ralph 
and Zelma Harms who assisted with the handicap pairings, blind draws, score 
card auditing, & prize money distribution. Also, I want to thank my wife, Susan, for 
coordinating the non-golfing ladies’ tours & luncheons. None of these events can 
be successful without assistance. Thanks to Byron Keadle for the photos at Sea-
brook and Larry & Rae Bathgate at Jekyll. Pictures will be available on the MISGA 
web site & one of our MISGA reps, Greg Morris, a first timer, took some great pic-
tures @ Jekyll Island - view them at the following site: Click HERE. 

Both outings were a success even though attendance was down compared to pre-
vious years. The weather was perfect with no rain and generally warm weather. 
The last day at Jekyll Island the temperature approached the high seventies. First 
time attendees: We had a few first time attendees at both venues and hope they 
will join us in the future. Please note that dinner is usually at 7:00 or 7:30 PM. The 
reason we don’t eat earlier is due to possible frost or rain delays, which are unpre-
dictable!  Also, after golf is completed we need time to gather the scorecards and 
audit them for accuracy.  

Anyone who would like to provide comments regarding these trips or suggest fu-
ture venues can do so by e-mail (pete233@verizon.net). It is our hope that all of 
the attendees will spread the word and urge others to attend the 2012 outing(s).  

Peter Sorge, Jr. - MISGA Events Chairman 
 

 

http://www.misga.org/
mailto:b.keadle@comcast.net
https://picasaweb.google.com/lh/sredir?uname=GregandAudrey&target=ALBUM&id=5674215384767267169&authkey=Gv1sRgCImnre3Po_6v6QE&feat=email
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MISGA Fall Frolic – November 6 - November 11, 2011 
Jekyll Island, GA 

[ZOOM FOR LARGER PICTURES – 300 to 400 % 

Monday, November 7th – Oleander Golf Course  
Two Better Balls Net 

 
1st –Barbara Shearer,Judi Short 
Nancy Woodward, Ruby Wallgren 

2nd – Judy Taylor, Mary Ross, 
Mabel Muench, JoAnne Schertle (Blind) 

Photo by Greg Morris

The Event Crew – Sue Sorge, Zelma Harms
Ralph Harms, Pete Sorge 

 
1st –Ken Schertle, Ed White,  
Pete Sorge, Dave Woodward 

2nd – Bill Rapson, Norbert Muench, 
Dick Dale, Sandy Ross 

3rd – Fred Gera (Blind), Jerry Shearer, 
Tom Brown, Greg Morris 

  

Tuesday, November 8th – Pine Lakes Golf Course 
3 BB (Holes 1-6), 2 BB (Holes 7-12), 1 BB (Holes 13-18) 

 

 

1st – Ruth Crovo, Mary Rapson, 
Nancy Woodward, Margarete West 

2nd – Barbara Shearer, Judi Short, 
Judy Taylor, Zelma Harms  

 
1st – Bill Rapson, Dick Dale, 
Ken Schertle, Howard Taylor 

2nd – Bill Rapson (Blind), Greg Morris, 
Dave Woodward, Ken Wallgren 

3rd – Pete Sorge, Fred Gera, 
Norbert Muench, John Crovo 
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Wednesday, November 9th – Oleander Golf Course 
3 BB on Par 5, 2 BB on Par 4, 3 BB on Par 3 

 

 

1st –Mary Rapson, JoAnne Schertle 
Ruth Crovo, Mabel Muench 

 

2nd – Barbara Shearer, Nancy Woodward,
Mary Ross, Judy Taylor 

 
 

 
1st – Ed White, Tom Brown, 

Ken Schertle, Jerry Schearer (Blind) 
 

2nd –Larry Bathgate, Howard Taylor, 
Greg Morris, John Crovo 

 

3rd – Ralph Harms, Dick Dale, 
Jerry Shearer, Ken Wallgren 

  

Thursday, November 10th – Pine Lakes Golf Course 
Mixed Scramble, 2 Drives per person, Step Aside for Drive Only 

1st – Dick Dale, Judy Taylor, Pete Sorge 
 

2nd – Dave Woodward, Mabel Muench, Larry Bathgate 
 

3rd – Ed White, Barbara Shearer, Mary Rapson, Burr Short 
 

4th – Norbert Muench, Zelma Harms, Ruby Wallgren, Jerry 
Shearer 
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MISGA Division IV Holiday Lunch 
Hosted by Manor Country Club, December 15, 2011 

  
Drew & Faye Virostek, 

Gary Manion 
Mike Urquhart, Kathleen & 

Jim Wilcox 
Ingrid & Dennis Barnes, 

Norma Taylor 
Tom Taylor, Kaye & Ralph 

Starkey Muriel & John Ogilvie 

Photography by Tom Tarpley 

 
Ilah Parker Barbara & Jim Donatelli Bob Turner 

 
Ed & Dottie Healey Kay Hunt & C.J. Myers Tom Maxwell 

 
Pat & Dick Browne Helen & Gus Saridakis Muriel & John Olgivie, Bill Gordon 

 
Pete Sorge Casey Kasanjian Andy Miller 
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Bill & Jackie Gordon Dennis Barnes Drew & Fay Virostek 

   

 
Mal Petersen Tom Tarpley, Anne & Robin Woollatt Jim Maar 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Hobbits Glen Group at Manor Christmas Party, 12/15/2011 
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